
Action Items 
 
New Business 

 

Confirmation of Existence of Hazardous Transportation Routes During 2018-2019 

School Year 

 

Under ordinary circumstances, the State will only reimburse allowable costs for transporting 

students who live one and one-half (1½) or more miles from their school. 

 

Section 29-3 of the Illinois School Code provides that a school district may apply to the Illinois 

Department of Transportation to have an area of the school district that is less than one and 

one half miles from the school attendance center and connected to the school attendance center 

by no safe pedestrian route designated as a “Hazardous Transportation Zone.” 

 

We recommend that you confirm hazardous conditions requiring the transportation of 

students, and approved by the Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT) on January 20, 

1981, July 27, 2000, August, 2001 and on July 12, 2017. These remained unchanged during 

the 2018-2019 school year. 

 

IDOT Annual Location  

 Route 30   

Route 30 for Lincoln Estates  

 80th Avenue     

80th Avenue - Summit Hill Junior High School  

80th Avenue - Walker Intermediate School   

80th Avenue - Frankfort Square School   

 North Avenue  

North Avenue at 78th Ave. - Indian Trail School  

 Lakeside Drive     

Lakeside Drive & Thistle Lane    

 88th Avenue  

88th Avenue and LaPorte 

End of sidewalk (East side) to Dr. Julian Rogus School 

 

 

 

Recommended Motions: 

“I move that the Board of Education confirm the existence of hazardous conditions requiring 

the transportation of students which have been previously approved by the Illinois Department 

of Transportation for the 2018-2019 school year.” 


